TAX RATES

The argument that tax rates should be lowered in Australia as incentive for people not to leave the country for overseas jobs is ridiculous and stupid.  Proponents of this idea are simply using the issue of emigration as an excuse to argue for what they want anyway, which is tax cuts for the well-off.  Why would someone leave their friends, family and job in Australia, fly to an overseas country to work in a job there simply to save a few thousand dollars in tax?  The tax rate is likely to be a very small factor in their decision to move overseas.  

Tax rates in Australia are not especially high in comparison to the OECD average.  While tax in the United States is on average lower than Australia, the tax rates in most European nations are actually higher.  Furthermore, in the US people have to put up with violence, guns, and a very expensive health system that is not publicly funded, meaning people need to take their own health insurance which is much more costly than in Australia.

Furthermore, tax rates in Australia have actually fallen in the last twenty years.  The top marginal rate of tax used to be 60 cents in the dollar, and now it is only 48.5 percent.  The company tax rate has fallen from 43 percent to 30 percent.  State and federal governments need tax in order to pay for services, including health, education and aged care.

Recommendation:  do not lower tax rates.

WHY AUSTRALIANS LEAVE

The fact that some Australians choose to leave this country and live and work overseas is nothing to worry about.  In the globalised world, movement of labour is inevitable as skills and knowledge are traded in the global market.  Many skilled immigrants also come to Australia.  In fact far more people immigrate to Australia than emigrate from Australia.

Another factor in the increasing number of emigrants is the increase in average wealth, as well as the decrease in international airfares.  Forty years ago the cost of international air travel was prohibitive for most people, and people would instead need to travel by boat, which could take over a month to get to Europe or America.  Nowadays, international travel is easily accessible by ordinary workers.

HECS FEES

An important issue which should be considered in relation to emigration is HECS fees.  In Australia currently, most university courses are subsidies by the government to the tune of tens of thousands of dollars.  This is supposedly to benefit Australian society and the Australian economy.  However, if after completing their university course graduates leave this country to work overseas, Australia is not getting the benefit of their education.  This problem could easily be solved by increasing HECS fees.  That way, if some graduates leave to work overseas Australia will not be losing out as those people will still be required to pay for their university course.  Increasing HECS fees is a good idea anyway, as it is fair that university students pay for their own course when it is they that benefit from it by earning higher than average salaries.  It is only upfront fees which are unfair, because they disadvantage student from low-income families.
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